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Palm Sunday is the final Sunday of Lent, the beginning of Holy Week, and 
commemorates the triumphant arrival of Christ in Jerusalem, days before he 
was crucified. 

Palm Sunday is known as such because the faithful will often receive palm 
fronds which they use to participate in the re-enactment of Christ's arrival in 
Jerusalem. In the Gospels, Jesus entered Jerusalem riding a young donkey, 
and to the lavish praise of the townspeople who threw clothes, or possibly 
palms or small branches, in front of him as a sign of homage. This was a 
customary practice for people of great respect. 

Palm branches are widely recognized symbol of peace and victory, hence 
their preferred use on Palm Sunday. 

The use of a donkey instead of a horse is highly symbolic, it represents the 
humble arrival of someone in peace, as opposed to arriving on a steed in war. 

A week later, Christ would rise from the dead on the first Easter. 

Hosanna He Is Here! 
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Although there is no public Mass at this sad time Fr Michael assures you all 

that you are not forgotten at the Altar as he continues to say Daily Mass with 

the People of the Parishes as his Intention 

You can also share in Holy Mass if you wish to watch the many Daily Masses 

which are streamed live from numerous churches across the country, 

including our own Cathedral 

Live Streaming of Masses 

The following parishes have set up a live stream of Mass. 
Please visit the links for more details: 

St. Mary's Cathedral, Newcastle 
Cathedral's YouTube Channel. Each day at 12.00 noon 

(Sunday at 11.30am) Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and 
devotions live streamed at 5.00pm each day. 

Our Lady of Mercy Parish, Sunderland 
YouTube channel. You can also find details and information on 

their Facebook page. 
Billingham, St. Thomas of Canterbury 

Facebook page, Mass daily at 12.00 noon, Exposistion at 
1.00pm and Benediction at 2.00pm. 

Chester le Street, St. Cuthbert and Sacriston, St. Bede 
A recording of daily Mass via their Facebook Page. 

Darlington, St. Augustine's 
Sunday Mass at 9.15am via their Facebook page. 

St. Mary's, Hexham 
Via their website or YouTube channel. Sunday Mass 10.00am, 

weekday Mass 6.00pm and Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament Sunday 4.00pm. 

St. Paul's, Cramlington 
Facebook Page. 

Stockton Family Parish 
Facebook Page. 

Parish of Our Lady Star of the Sea 
Facebook Page, Mass daily at 9.30am. 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC12EvW0Eqg-cFTh5i2y_EQw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXhc6tLNxh0Z0tkaJQ1sB6g
https://www.facebook.com/OurLadyOfMercySunderland/
https://www.facebook.com/rcdhnbillingham/
https://www.facebook.com/Parish-of-St-Bede-St-Cuthbert-375047405964616/
https://www.facebook.com/staugustineschurchdarlington/
http://www.rcdhn.org.uk/www.stmaryshexham.org.uk
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOlWhLHE2HpDpPw63h477aA
https://www.facebook.com/St-Pauls-RC-Church-Daily-Mass-101510661498182/
https://www.facebook.com/parishfamilystocktonRC/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1029651144058018/
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Pastoral Letter from Bishop Robert 

My dear Brothers and Sisters in Jesus Christ, I especially wanted to write to you as we begin Holy Week facing the threat of 

the Covid-19 pandemic. I want to assure you that all the clergy and faithful are uppermost in my thoughts and prayers. 

Without doubt we are living in challenging times, but we should see this as an opportunity to have an ever-deeper faith 

and trust in the Lord. In these days of Holy Week, we unite ourselves more earnestly to the sufferings of the Lord on the 

Cross and wait with him for the glorious day of the Resurrection and new life. 

At this time, we normally look forward to participating in the events of our Lord’s death and resurrection through the 

liturgies of the Sacred Triduum. Sadly, this year we are unable to do so. Instead we unite ourselves spiritually with the 

whole Church in our homes. We can do this in several ways. I would encourage all those who are able to read the texts of 

the Holy Week liturgies and to pray the Liturgy of the Hours or the Holy Rosary. We can also make a Spiritual Communion 

which prayerfully expresses our faith in Christ’s presence in the Blessed Sacrament. There are several spiritual resources on 

our diocesan website to help you do this. Thanks to modern technology we can also join with our Cathedral and other 

churches in the diocese and elsewhere which are live streaming the ceremonies. In these ways we can deepen our unity 

with our brothers and sisters throughout the world who are suffering with us and sometimes in a worse situation. 

A number of people have asked about the Sunday Mass obligation and the requirement to make our Easter duties of 

receiving Holy Communion and confessing our sins. By decree of the President of the Bishops’ Conference of 18th March 

2020, the Bishops of England and Wales have dispensed with the Sunday obligation to attend Mass for the time being and 

also, for this year, the requirement to receive Holy Communion and the Sacrament of Reconciliation at Easter or 

thereabouts. The Bishops have asked that all should make a Perfect Act of Contrition at this time. This requires us to be 

contrite of heart for what we have done, know and be overwhelmed by the love and mercy of God for his children, and to 

approach this grace with humility and resolution not to sin again. 

Many of us are bewildered by the situation in which we find ourselves. Normal life has ceased by the unprecedented 

measures which all of us have a duty to undertake in order to contain and stop this threat to life. Nonetheless our Catholic 

faith remains a vital comfort and support to us now and as we face the future. We can sustain our life of prayer by the 

reading of the Scriptures, praying the Rosary, novenas and litanies and using the social media to keep ourselves connected 

in the communion of faith. 

I want to say a special word to those who are preparing to be baptized or received into full communion with the Church at 

the Easter Vigil. I had the pleasure of meeting many of you at the Rite of Election on the 1st Sunday of Lent. I witnessed 

then the excitement and enthusiasm that you had at taking this great step in your journey of faith. I am sorry that you are 

unable to continue this journey as you planned. I assure you that your baptism or reception will take place as soon as 

possible. In the meantime, please see the delay as an opportunity to deepen your love and trust in the Lord. His grace 

continues to work in our lives whatever the circumstances. 

Let me take this opportunity to thank all those who are doing so much to support our local communities and parishes. I 

want to thank especially our NHS staff and all those who have care of the sick. You are doing a splendid job and we are all 

deeply grateful to you. Thanks also to our headteachers and staff of the numerous schools that have remained open – your 

work is an invaluable support to parents working in the NHS and others who are at the forefront of the battle against the 

Covid-19 virus. 

I ask you all to remember the injunction of the Lord to love our neighbour, which has not been suspended! Please have a 

special care for those who are elderly or vulnerable and be ready to give them a helping hand. Please keep in your prayers 

those who suffer with the virus and those who care for them and for those who have died. 

Although we are more physically separated at this time, yet we are united through our faith and in the prayers of our Lady 

and the saints. Let us find our hope in Christ who is with us in all the trials of our life. 

Yours devotedly in Christ, 

 Rt Rev Robert Byrne CO Bishop of Hexham and Newcastle 
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Sent on behalf of Vicariate for Faith and Mission 

As we approach Holy Week 2020, like you to know that even 

though we are separated we are still in common with one 

another. 

We have produced a free resource to help you experience and 

celebrate Holy Week. Below is a link to the Holy Week at Home 

document: - 

https://tinyurl.com/uxz6jba 
https://forms.gle/A2JWjojMxwC6u24r6 

 

 

 

Northern Cross 

There are no hard copies published this month, but it 

can be read online for free at 

northerncross.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://tinyurl.com/uxz6jba
https://forms.gle/A2JWjojMxwC6u24r6
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WEEKLY COLLECTION 

Obviously, the Weekly Mass collections have stopped 

at this time, but the bills still must be paid! 

Would you consider making a bank transfer from your 

account to your parish’s account? 

You could make this a one-off donation, a weekly or 

monthly offering until life returns to normal, or you 

may consider setting up a standing order to continue 

even after the current restrictions are lifted! 

To donate via bank transfer: 

St Wilfrid’s  

Diocese of Hexham & Newcastle Gateshead: St 

Wilfrid 

Sort Code 40-34-18 

Account Number 01164120 

St Joseph’s  

Diocese of Hexham & Newcastle Gateshead: St 

Joseph  

Sort Code 40-34-18 

Account Number 31164066 
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UNITING in PRAYER 

It has been suggested by one of our 

parishioners that we join each night to pray in 

unity. The suggested time is 9pm, light a candle 

and pray: 

Our Father 

Hail Mary 

Glory Be  

X3 

The Memorare 

 

And sing: 

Do Not Be Afraid 

 

http://thewordonthewordoffaithinfoblog.com/2009/03/10/thy-will-be-done/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/

